Commissioners Corner

February 21, 2022 - Commissioner Gold

| want to share this with you.

| want to share this with you because all we hear is the criticisms and complaints so often. | am truly
delighted to be able to share compliments for a change!

Upon returning home from dinner Friday night, | greeted two neighbors walking their dog past my
home. | could not immediately make them out, but upon hearing their voices, | recognized them as my
neighbors that live on the end of the street near the cul-de-sac. We exchanged pleasantries, and they
asked me a few questions about the city.

| answered their questions, and they made a point of telling me how helpful Bob Francis, our city
manager, had been on two different occasions. First, they had been having numerous problems with
their electrical service where it had been going off and on frequently, doing damage to some of their
electronic devices. Bob knew exactly who to call at Duke Power and saw that the matter was resolved
promptly. Second, he was extremely helpful with their son’s Eagle Scout project offering guidance and a
substantial amount of his time.



